
    News of Auxiliary Volunteer Services at Hilton Head Regional Health Care                Spring 2016 

Lew Wessel , Chairman of the Auxiliary 

Golf Tournament, and his team once 

again organized another spectacular 2-day golfing event.  Every 

detail was attended to and this was a great day for all.  No 

wonder this tournament is always a sellout!  Golfers played 

Harbour Town and Wexford Golf Club and ended the day with a 

celebration at Harbour Town with prizes and awards galore!  

     Thank you to Lew and his team for always making this event 

such a success.  Special thanks to our presenting 

sponsor Chris Corkern of The Corkern Group , all 

our corporate sponsors (shown below), and our 

golfers.  Net proceeds from the tournament fund 

scholarships for students entering the health care 

field at Technical College of the Lowcountry and 

USCB and also our A.C.T. program.  We hope to 

see YOU next yearðour 30 year celebration ð

and Lew promises it will be an extra special event!   

Mark your calendar ð-Nov. 28 & 29, 2016!  

29 th  Annual  

Hospital Auxiliary  
Invitational Golf 

PRESENTED BY:  
           

THE CORKERN GROUP, Ltd.               

 INSURANCE AND FINANCIAL SERVICES  



2 

 

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE:  
SUSAN  SILVER  

 

THE A UXILIARY  BOARD   
2015 - 2016  

Hello to all, 

     Iôm sure the holiday season was a busy 
one for everyone and now itôs hard to believe 
that Spring is officially here. 

     The holiday was filled with a number of 
Auxiliary events.  Dotty Gottdenker  and her 
wonderful Gift Shop volunteers once again 
put together a spectacular holiday gift bazaar 
and bake sale.  Janet Dombay and Marge 
Sieban were extremely helpful in 
coordinating the bake sales at Hilton Head 
Hospital and Coastal Carolina Hospital.  

Thanks again to everyone who showed their holiday spirit by 
volunteering extra hours to make these events such a success.  The 
Caring Trees were visible in the lobbies of both hospitals and a special 
thank you goes to Dee Judge for her dedication and hard work on this 
project. 

     In February the Auxiliary sponsored jewelry sales at both hospitals.  
Our semi-annual uniform sale will be held on April 20 at HHH and on 
April 21 at CCH. 

     By far our most important upcoming project is the Dr. Alligator Golf 
Tournament.  This is our 41st year in sponsoring this fun tournament.  
It will be on Tuesday, March 22 and both our venue and our format are 
new this year.  Please read more about the tournament in this 
newsletter.  If you have never played in this event, here is a great 
chance to have a wonderful day of golf, food, fun, prizes and 
friendship.   

     Once again a special thank you to all our volunteers for their 
dedication to this organization.  We are always in need of additional 
volunteers so please remind your friends and associates of the many 
opportunities at Hilton Head Regional Health Care.  Happy Spring! 

 
EXECUTIVE  COMMITTEE  
President: Susan Silver  

sprig7341@gmail.com  
 

Vice President: Dave Hales  
davehales@aol.com  

 

Treasurer: Penny Delaughter  
rucknop@aol.com  

 

Recording Secretary: Vicki Melton  
Melton.vicki@gmail.com  

 

Corresponding Secretary: Marge Sieban  
ohnot@hargray.com  

 

Past President: Marty Eidemiller  
jmeide@hargray.com  

 

STANDING  COMMITTEES  
Auxiliary Caring Touch:  Don Harrison  

dharrison@hargray.com  
 

Newsletter/Art Director: Dee Judge  
kdjudge@hargray.com  

 

Gift Shop: Dotty Gottdenker  
dgottdenker@sc.rr.com  

 

Coastal Carolina Hospital Rep: Marge Sieban  
 

Publicity: Dave Hales  
 

Scholarships: Marty Eidemiller  
 

Womenõs Health Awareness: Janet Dombay 
cdombay@yahoo.com  

  

Service Awards:  Marilyn Oesterling  
jtomho@aol.com  

 

Trolley: Bob Reichel  
emreichel@aol.com  

 

Parliamentarian: Bob Reichel  
 

Member -at -large:   

Gail Low  
shorelow@aol.com  

Karen Hochgesang  
Karen.hochgesang@yahoo.com  

 

A DHOC COMMITTEES  
Invitational Golf Tournament: Lew Wessel  

lewwessel0514@gmail.com  
   

Dr. Alligator Golf Tournament: Marty Eidemiller, 
Dee Judge, Susan Silver  

 

Caring Tree: Dee Judge  
 

The Hospital  Auxiliary  
25 Hospital Center Blvd., Hilton Head, SC  29926  

Tel:  843-689 -8246    
Treasurer:  843 -689 -8241  

Gift Shops: (HHH) 843 -689 -8459    
(CCH) 843-784 -8191     

E-mail: TheAux74@aol.com      Fax:  843-689 -8257  
 

Volunteer Services Manager:  
Terri Sassman  

 

WELOME New Volunteers!  
 

Coastal Carolina Hospital:  

Sara Gibala Med. Surg.  

Nancy Golden   Surgery Waitimg  

Kristie Branham    Emergency Dept.   

 

Hilton Head Hospital:  

Robert Morgan     Trolley Driver (sub)  

Suzanne Whalen-Sharon Information Desk  

 Linda Bange  ICU/PCU  

     The Hospital Auxiliary Healthcare Scholarship 

of $2000 is once again being offered to eligible 

dependents and spouses of hospital employees.  One 

scholarship will be given at Hilton Head Hospital and 

one at Coastal Carolina Hospital.  Applications are available in the 

Auxiliary office, both HR Offices and our gift shops.  The application 

deadline is April 1, 2016. 

     Marty Eidemiller, Scholarship Chairman, tells us that during this  

past year The Auxiliary awarded $5000 in scholarships to students 

at The University of South Carolina in Bluffton and $15,000 to 

students at Technical College of the Lowcountry. Funding for these 

scholarships comes from our annual Hospital Auxiliary Invitational 

Golf Tournament held the Monday and Tuesday after Thanksgiving. 

Scholarship News:  Marty Eidemiller  
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For more information and an entry form, call Dee Judge 
at 843-682-2255  (kdjudge@hargray.com)  

41ST ANNUAL  DR. ALLIGATOR   
GOLF TOURNAMENT  

NET PROCEEDS FROM THIS EVENT SUPPORT WOMENõS HEALTH  

AWARENESS, BREAST CANCER PROGRAMS AND OTHER PROGRAMS 

OFFERED BY THE HOSPITAL  AUXILIARY.  

TUESDAY ,  

MARCH  22, 2016   

THE  GOLF  CLUB   

AT  INDIGO  RUN  
 

§ OPEN TO ALL  GOLFERSð-MEN, WOMEN OR MIXED TEAMS 

§ FORMAT:  TWO NET BEST BALLS  OF FOUR / SHAMBLE  

§ MAXIMUM HANDICAP : 36 

§ 12:00 SHOTGUN START     REGISTRATION BEGINS AT 10:30 

§ CLOSEST TO PIN & LONGEST DRIVE CONTESTS 

§ BRING EXTRA $$$$ FOR MULLIGANS , SILENT AUCTION, 

RENT-A-PRO & RAFFLES  

ENTRY FEE:  

$125/ PP  
 

INCLUDES  GOLF, 
PRIZES, LUNCH  & 

AWARDS  RECEPTION  
WITH APPETIZERS  

AND  DRINKS  

     A tree lighting ceremony 

was held at the Bluffton 

Medical Campus in 

December in honor of breast 

cancer survivors.  Dr. Ringer 

spoke and answered 

questions concerning all 

facets of breast cancer.  

     Refreshments  were 

served and each attendee 

was given a bracelet by the 

Auxiliary supporting breast 

cancer awareness.  It was 

very emotional as the woman 

placed their hand-made 

ornaments, representing 

their  personal  journey with breast cancer, on the tree. Many 

lovely thank you notes were received from the recipients of the 

bracelets. 

     The Auxiliary 

received a $3500 

check from the 

Bluffton Fire 

Department raised 

at the Rockinô The 

Pink Walk.  Thank 

you to Janet 

Dombay and Marty 

Eidemiller for their 

participation.  With 

that check and other 

donations we are 

planning to purchase a blanket warming cabinet for Dr. Ringersô 

office.  These blankets will help make her patients more 

comfortable during this difficult time in their lives. 

Womenõs Health Awareness 

Hospital Auxiliary Donates $3,000  
for Childrenõs Memorial Garden 

 

     The Childrenôs Memorial Garden is located on the campus 

of the Hilton Head Hospital.  This beautiful garden was 

established in 2001 and is dedicated to children (young and 

old) who have passed. 

     The Childrenôs Memorial Garden will be renovated in April 

of this year, and the existing personalized memorial bricks will 

be replaced with a more durable brick that is better suited to 

endure all weather conditions.  The $3,000 gift from the 

Hospital Auxiliary will cover the expense of engraving the 400 

personalized memorial bricks.    

      The Childrenôs Memorial Garden is a partnership with the 

Hilton Head Hospital, the Hospital Auxiliary, Babiesô Alumni, 

and co-founders Amy Metzger and Julie Feldman.  An annual 

ceremony is held on the first Sunday of May to honor and 

remember all who have passed. 

 

Susan Silver, President of The Hospital Auxiliary and  
Amy Metzger, Co-Founder of the Childrenôs Memorial Garden 


